

March & April 2023

Dear Pastors and Supporting Churches.

We pray that you had a great time on Easter remembering what Jesus did for us. Matthew 28:6 says, "He is not here: for he is risen, as he said. Come, see the place where the Lord lay." What a privilege it is to serve a risen Savior!

We are excited to let you know what God has been doing in Termas del Rio Hondo in the months of March and April. The month of March started in a great way as we had a very special visitor. Our South American Mission Board director, Bruce Berry, visited us and preached at our church, Mount Zion Baptist Church in Termas. He also preached and taught in the church and Bible College that my father started. We had a great time of fellowship, and he was a huge encouragement and blessing to us.

We praise the Lord that Mount Zion Baptist Church continues to go forward for the Lord. We had several special days and several first-time visitors. We had a wonderful Easter service remembering what Jesus Christ did on the cross for us. We praise the Lord that the Savior whom we serve died to pay for our sins and arose from the grave to live forever. We also had a fellowship service at a camp where we spent the day with the church family sharing the Word of God.

We are continuing to go soulwinning house-to-house and disciple new believers. Recently, a family moved to Termas del Rio Hondo and was looking for a Baptist church. We praise the Lord that this husband and wife, Alberto and Marta, found our church. They have been coming faithfully ever since. They have a love for the Lord and a desire to serve Him. We thank the Lord for them.

Please continue praying for us as we need your prayers. We are going through a hard time in our city. There are mosquitoes here that carry a viral infection called dengue that they pass on to people when they bite. The symptoms of the infection are similar to those of COVID. Several people in our city have died from this illness. My wife and I were bitten by mosquitoes carrying dengue, and Abi went through a difficult time with the illness. It took over three weeks for her to recover. We would appreciate your prayers for all the people in our church who have dengue at this time.



Please pray that many people will continue to get saved, and pray for spiritual growth in Mount Zion Baptist Church. Also, pray for our children's Sunday school class and our teenage group.

Thank you for your love, prayers, and support, and thank you for being a part of reaching Argentina for Christ.

We love you in Christ.

Joshua & Abi Owens.





